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A Message from our Executive Director: 
Spring has sprung here at Renfrew!   

 
Everywhere you look, new growth is poking through the soil, buds and blossoms are 
forming on the trees, and birds are beginning to build their nests. All is fresh and green 
and new at the farmstead. 
 
In this spirit of rebirth and renewal, we are pleased to present the Spring 2022 issue of 
der Wetterhahn titled “Preservation in Progress: Building a New Season at Renfrew!” As 
we eagerly anticipate the start of our 47th tour season, we can’t wait to welcome you to 
Renfrew’s annual Opening Day Celebration on Saturday, April 9th (see page 5). This 
official kick-off event is our gift back to the community who so faithfully supports our 
mission all year through. We’ll be offering a full day of free family-friendly program-
ming including horse-drawn wagon rides,          historic craft and trade demonstrations, 
special mill archeology presentation, longrifle case dedication, and more. Take in the 
sights and sounds of the farmstead at springtime, the beauty of nature, and the compa-
ny of friends both old and new on April 9th. 
 
Speaking of new friends, we’d love to introduce you to recent additions on Renfrew’s 
board and staff (page 4) along with our  partners at Americana Corner (opposite) who 
have come alongside Renfrew with a generous grant to refresh the Foursquare Garden. 
 
As we gear up for the new season’s many activities, including the celebration of Arbor 
Day on April 29th (page 8) along with the return of Summer Concerts (page 6), Terrific 
Tuesdays (page 7), Yoga Flow (page 8), Historic Hearth Cooking Lessons (page 9), and 
more, we also prepare to begin several building and preservation initiatives. Most           
notably, we are in the early stages of construction of the Renfrew Mill! A project more 
than four years in the making, preparatory site work and archeological testing is slated 
to begin in April. You can read more about this exciting multi-phase project on page 3. 
 
As always, the warmer weather jump starts our preservation work here at Renfrew. 
There are artifacts to care for, historic buildings to paint, roofs to restore, and never-
ending landscape and garden beautification on our 107-acre property. If you’d like to 
help support Renfrew in these efforts, please consider a donation to our Clear the           
Coops Campaign (page 10). Spring is a great time to visit, so we look forward to seeing 
you at Renfrew soon! 
 
Sincerely, 
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